From: Ian P Thompson 
Sent: 14 April 2014 16:13
To: Planning
Subject: Planning application 14/00412/f

Dear Sirs

 

I wish to register that I am opposed to the plans submitted by Banner Homes for the building of 26 new houses in Deddington.  My reasons for doing so are:

 

         The site is on a prominent position – next to a Scheduled Ancient Monument - and the development would severely and adversely affect the look and character of the village.

         The plot is just beyond the edge of the conservation area, and 26 new homes would not sit well with older buildings in the conservation area.

         Our ‘housing quota’ until 2031 is than met by the recent bad decision to build 85 new homes in the village

         The agreed local plan is for 3-5 new houses a year over the next 18 years.  This is already exceeded by the Pegasus development.

         Assuming families with children are intended to occupy these houses, the local primary school has no room for this (it is close to 100% full now) and has no room to expand for 85 homes, never mind 26 more.

         I doubt the local GP practice can accommodate 26 more families when it hasn’t capacity for 85 new families you have decided to impose on us.

         Other infrastructure, such as roads, drains and sewerage cannot absorb another 26 new houses, but then with so much of the rest of the country being flooded – literally - by bad planning decisions maybe flooding on top of a hill is seen as a new challenge by some?

         Most of if not all inhabitants of the new houses are unlikely to work in the village, so it is increasing road related pollution through increased commuting

 

In short I think it is another very bad, ill thought out idea which seems totally inappropriate to the village and which seems more motivated by avarice than common sense.

I would have thought more than 26 homes could be built on the site created by the demolition of the old Spiceball centre.  Why not build on a brownfield site for a change?

 

Regards

 

Ian P Thompson

Eaton House

New Street

Deddington

OX15 0SS

 

